MINUTES OF OCTOBER 17, 2000 TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, 7:30 P.M.

1. Present:  Parker, Norris, Schmidt, Leech, Hubbell                                       Audience: 15

Absent:  None

2. The pledge to the flag was given and the meeting convened at 7:30 p.m.  

3. Minutes of September 19 regular board meeting and September 25 special board meeting were approved and filed for audit.

4. Expenditures were approved as submitted.

5. Reports were accepted from the EMS Director, Fire Chief, Treasurer, Zoning Administrator and T. Sommerfeldt on Road Improvement.  Knoechel gave a verbal report on the cable service.  Subscribers experiencing cable trouble may call 1-800-545 0994.  The Traverse City office number is 1-231-947 5221.

6. Public Comment: Ditlow thanked outgoing trustees Hubbell and Norris for their assistance to the EMS group.  Schmidt also expressed appreciation to Hubbell, Norris and outgoing treasurer, Parker, for their service.

7. Announcements:  (A) Volunteers are needed for future boards and commissions vacancies.   (B)  “Establishing Realistic Speed Limits” will be presented by the Michigan State Police on Oct. 26 at 7:30 p.m. in the Township Hall and is open to all.  (C) November General Election will be held on Nov. 7 in the Township Hall.  (D) The Eastport Post Office is anticipating they will be in the new location Oct. 26.  (E) Report any damaged street signs to E. Knoechel.  Correspondence:  Letter from Berst, Project Coordinator for TBNP Authority, to UTLA; Letter from Dean Crandall.

8. Application for Special Exception for Critical Dune Areas – Lane: A. Poineau, representing the Lanes, explained the reasons for the request.  Motion by Parker, seconded and passed unanimously to waive the right to object to the DEQ granting the Lanes’ request for special exception.

9. Vacation of 7th Street in Plat of Torch Lake Village-Request by E. Dawson: Motion by Parker, seconded and passed unanimously to go on record that the township does not oppose the vacating of 7th Street as proposed by E. Dawson.

10. Eden Shores Request for Road Improvement: Letter will be sent referring them to the road commission as, when the road millage proposal was placed on the ballot, a commitment was made to the voters that the millage would be used for those roads which were on the list to be improved, with any unused monies being returned to the voters by a reduced levy in the last year. 

11. Zoning Amendment: Tabled due to inability of some board members to understand documents as presented.

12. Road Improvement Program for 2001: Motion by Leech, seconded and passed unanimously to advise the Road Commission we would like them to schedule Sugarbush Rd., Bay Colony Rd., and Farrell Rd. with Central Lake Twp. participation for improvement in 2001.

13. Public Land Use Ordinance: Motion by Schmidt and seconded to approve the Torch Lake Township Public Land Use and Access Ordinance draft of Oct. 12, 2000 with deletion of “2.5 Camping”, subsequent renumbering, and adding “P. Camping” to “Other Prohibited Activities”.  Roll call vote: aye- Norris, Hubbell, Leech, Parker, Schmidt; nay-none; passed 5-0.

14. ZBA Alternate: Motion by Leech and seconded to accept the recommendation of the supervisor and appoint Pat Keelan as an alternate to the Zoning Board of Appeals for a three year term to expire Sept. 2003.  Roll call vote: aye-Hubbell, Leech, Schmidt, Norris; nay-Parker; passed 4-1.  The nay vote cast by Parker was not an objection to Keelan but because of his conviction that the number of board members is excessive.  

15. Board Concerns: Schmidt advised the Zoning Administrator withdrew his resignation following the meeting of Sept. 25 to give time for his concerns to be addressed.   Motion by Schmidt, seconded and passed unanimously to advise the Road Commission we desire to proceed with the process to accept ownership of the township road ends.  Leech said it has been a pleasure to work with the present board.  Parker proposed, and the board supported, having a separate post office box for the township treasurer.  Hubbell stated the present board is the best he has worked with and wished everyone the best.  

16. Public Comments: Leys inquired if there are any changes in meeting dates in next few months.  Laakko thanked the board for past four years service.  Teglhoj suggested an article on the road 
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improvement schedule be included in the next newsletter.. Ditlow related a need for amplifier bases to 

improve a hearing problem with the new pagers.  The board supported the purchase.  Funds are available        in the EMS contingency account to cover the estimated cost of $1200 for eight bases and Ditlow will see if   he can improve on the price.  Knoechel inquired if Creswell Road end work has been completed.
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech

Township Clerk
